- The Utility Department has completed the cleaning and inspection, or all Town water meters as contracted with URE. The purpose of the inspection was to evaluate the condition of each meter and schedule repair and or replacement of parts as needed. This work will be accomplished over the next several months.
- Removal of invasive trees at the intersection of Gardenia Ave and Lakeshore Dr. The
 work was extensive because if the volume of trees and the depth of roots. The rain has
 caused washout on to the road and will need to be cleaned up.
 The roots have destroyed the roadbed to Gardenia Ave and will have to be removed and
 the road repaved, which is scheduled for the end of July.
- Mare Ave on the west side of Town has a similar problem with roots and is scheduled for repair in August.
- The Downtown sewer installation has begun after a long delay for materials because of the Covid virus.
- Excessive rain has caused intrusion into the new Library facility. Due to the poor drainage of the Town streets it is necessary to install a secondary drainage system to alleviate this issue. Anticipated completion in August.
- Installation of a new fire hydrant is scheduled for South Florida Ave. near Hwy 19.
- The Main water plant upgrade of high service pump no.1 should be completed in the near future.

.